West Virginia State University

Advisory Council of Faculty Report

April 4, 2008 Meeting

The ACF met on Thursday, March 20, at the HEPC office in Charleston.

Most members participated by phone conference, because of spring

holidays.  The main discussion of the day concerned the recent

legislative session and those bills pertaining to Higher Education.  The

follow are highlights from the meeting.

I.               Bruce Walker's Report on the 2008 Legislative Session:

Below is Bruce Walker's report, which delivers far more detail than the

March 10 ACF Report.  All bills become law after the Governor's

signature or after 30 days with no veto.  To read the text of any bill,

see http://www.legis.state.wv.us/ <http://www.legis.state.wv.us/> .  A

few important issues to note are as follows:

1)       Higher Education Budget and Faculty and Staff Raises:  A 3%

raise ($11.5 million) was budgeted for higher education raises.  Local

BOGs will determine how that money is to be distributed, per their

salary plans.  Additional money was included for the annual increment

(AEI), which will be raised from $50 per each year of service to $60-and

it will now be given after only one year of service rather than the

required three years.  Thus everyone should get the increment in July

who has worked at least a year in the system. 

2)       Tuition Waivers for Faculty, Staff, and Dependents: The 5% cap

on waivers will be lifted for faculty, staff, and their dependents;

however it is up to each BOG to determine whether waivers will be used

as hiring and retention incentives.

3)       SB 780 (Grievance): Some tweaking of procedures was included in

this bill but no major changes.

4)       HB4094 (Pay Back by Employees for Job Training):  Some payback

to the State for training expenses will be required if one leaves his

position before a full year has expired.  See below.

5)       HB 4623 (Employee Retirement Funds): This bill allows

institutions (employers) to pay more than the 6% minimum to employee

retirement plans, exceeding the contribution of the employee.  BOGs will

have the responsibility of acting on the new retirement match rules.

6)       SB 595 (Vision 20/20): Bruce's take on the bill is noted at the

end of the summary.
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